
 

 

✞Faith・Hope・Love － which will last forever － Sep & Oct 2009 

Dear friends and supporters, 

 

Thank you for remembering us in spite of our few updates. 

We are fine in His merciful hands. Recently, Taka's heart has been warmed and encouraged 

very much as a result of personal (deep) Bible study like 1 Jn 4:7-12 or Phi 1:3-11. He 

enjoyed the opportunities to share these learning points in some (small) churches. Taka 

notices that his four years study at EAST (East Asia School of Theology) did a great service 

in understanding, applying, and communicating God’s messages. Taka’s desire to help other 

Japanese know and experience God’s love is growing. On 16 Nov, Taka will give a Bible 

message for our staff members in Tokyo (about 50 workers will come). Half of them have 

come from outside Japan. Please pray for this message to help us keep unity in Christ and 

to encourage each staff.  

Three weeks ago, soon after Tomoki’s kindergarten activity 

(athletic festival, left photos), Eri had bleeding. We paled 

and rushed to her personal clinic. Thankfully our baby was 

okay but Eri was diagnosed with placenta previa. Her doctor 

advised her not to do hard work. So Taka helps her as much 

as he can, especially in shopping and taking care of Tomoki. 

We hope her pregnancy condition will change into normal 

one during these two months. Please pray for her 

pregnancy condition. 

 

Tomoki is a hopping boy. He likes playing with school friends.  

But sometimes he has troubles. Last week Tomoki and 

Ryosuke (the nearest boy of Tomoki in upper photo) warred 

over a ride-on in playground. Tomoki first pushed Ryosuke 

aside and won the toy. Ryosuke fell and cried, and soon he 

jumped at Tomoki for revenge. Eri and other mothers tried to 

stop him (Ryosuke is bigger than Tomoki), but they couldn’t…. He did it by getting his teeth 

into Tomoki’s cheek! Imagine how Tomoki was shocked and painful…. At the night, before 

going to bed, Tomoki prayed for Ryosuke not to do bad things to him. But he didn’t seem to 

have an idea that he first did a bad thing to Ryosuke by pushing him badly…. Eri and I are 

praying that these kids will learn more to be nice to each other.  

A pitiful teeth mark is still on Tomoki’s cheek….  

Appreciating you^^ 

2 Nov. 2009 

Taka, Eri, Tomoki, and coming baby 

 



 

 

✞Faith・Hope・Love － which will last forever － Sep & Oct 2009 

Financial report from Jun to Sep: 

 

 Contributions 

(JPY) 

Expenses (JPY) 

(salary, housing, social insurance, ministry expenses etc) 

Jun 287,848 432,921 

July 294,904 428,421 

Aug 519,644 432,081 

Sep 340,319 432,561 

 

Our present balance (at the end of Sep):  

 (-) 853,211 (JPY) 

 

We appreciate each person for his/her loving gifts and pray God’s abundant blessing on him/her.  

Please continue to pray for our financial needs so that we can focus more on reaching and building 

Japanese people in Christ.  

 

 

Our Address in Japan: 

Takahiro & Eri Ueki 

6-11-19 Kurihara, Niiza-shi 

352-0035, Japan 

 

Email: cccueki@gmail.com 

 

Below is for the ones who desire to support us from S'pore. 

1. If you want to use cheque, kindly send your cheque payable to "Campus Crusade Asia Ltd," and send 

it to 152 Paya Lebar Road #04-06, S’pore 409020. 

(Please write "Takahiro Ueki, Japan" behind the cheque and include your name, address & contact no. 

so that the office may send you an acknowledgement.) 

2. If you want to use GIRO, please contact Szu Yue, account assistant of Singapore CCC. She will instruct 

you how to fill the form.  

szeyue@sccc.org.sg (Ng Sze Yue) 

DID: 65-6223 2269 ext 222 / Fax: 65-6747 3742 
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